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Hi All, 

I hope everyone weathered the ice/sleet/snow we had last week with minimal difficulties.  With NYC receiving 

over 2 feet of snow, I count my blessings to be living in Charlotte, NC. 

 

Next week I will be emailing everyone an updated Club roster.  Please check the roster to make sure that the 

information we have listed for you is correct.  If there are mistakes please let me know so they can be corrected. 

 

With the increased number of members in our Club it is often difficult to put a face with a name and vice versa.  

This was evident when I recently notified everyone of the hospitalization and subsequent passing of a Club mem-

ber. 

 

After sending the email several members contacted me and said they recognized the name, but couldn’t picture 

who he was. 

 

To address this problem Club member Kevin Gribbon agreed to take photos of members at our meetings so that 

we can create a photo/name database that will only be distributed to our members.  At our January meeting 67 

members had their photo taken.  He will continue to take photos at upcoming meetings.   

 

During our January membership meeting a plaque was presented to former Club trustee Frank DeMasi in recog-

nition of his service to our Club for the past 8 years. Throughout the years Frank has worked tirelessly for our 

members and has been a tremendous asset to me and our Club.  Frank willingly took on all tasks asked of him 

without complaint and with a positive attitude.  His assistance will be greatly missed. 

 

Though Frank will no longer serve on the board you will still see his friendly, smiling face as you sign in at Club 

meetings and purchase 50/50 raffles.  Franks has agreed to maintain the sign-in sheet and welcome members as 

they enter the FOP Lodge and I am sure he will continue to assist with our annual 911 memorial service.   

 

THANK YOU FRANK FOR YOUR SERVICE! 
 

Several members forward a newspaper article to me concerning the Wounded Warrior project being accused of 

wasting donations: http://www.cbsnews.com/news/wounded-warrior-project-accused-of-wasting-donat 
 
                                                                                                                        Continued on next page<<<<<. 
 
  
 
 

 
 



2 

 

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE    

Continued from page 1<<<<<<<<<<<... 

Wounded Warriors is one of the charities that our Club has supported throughout the years.  I want to assure everyone that our Club 
has never made donations to the Wounded Warrior Project.  All of our donations have gone directly to the Camp LeJune Marine 
Corps Wounded Warriors Battalion. 
 
Once again this year we will be awarding (2) $1000 college scholarships to the child, grandchild or great grandchild of a Club member 
in good standing for 3 consecutive years.  
 
During February we will be distributing/mailing raffle tickets for the National NYCPD 10-13 Organization’s Mega Prize fundraiser, 

along with information about the National’s 27th Annual Convention. (See page 14 for information about the convention). 

Only 400 raffles will be entered in the drawing. (Last year one of our members won the grand prize of $10,000).   

Please support the National our Club and buy/sell your raffle ticket.    Proceeds from the raffle help keep the yearly dues we pay to the 

National at $1 per member.  It also allows the National to continue to participate federally and locally in seeking legislation that pro-

tects and/or enhances our retiree benefits and helps fund three $1,000 National Scholarships.  

To sponsor a participant in the National scholarship you must be a member in good standing for two consecutive years and to partici-

pate in our Club’s two $1,000 scholarships, a sponsor must be in good standing for three consecutive years.  (See pgs. 7 & 8 for 

applications for both scholarships). 

Denver Defense Firing Range, 1417 Hwy 16 North, Denver, NC 28037 Telephone: (704) 489-1000 has agreed to conduct an HR 218 
qualification class for our Club members. 
 
Cost of the class will be $50 per person (paid in cash). They will provide goggles & ear protection for those who do not have them 
and the price will include the use of the classroom, range, and targets. 
 
Each person will need their gun, holster, flashlight and 100 rounds of ammunition. 
 
They will sell ammunition at a special rate for Club member who need it. 
.40-$15 per box, 9MM- $ per box, .45- $19 per box, .380- $15, .38- $14 
 
Each person will need to go online and fill out the state form beforehand so that the range officer will only have to sign and fill out his 
part of the form.  You can access the form at: http://www.ncdoj.gov/getdoc/76cf2a48-988b-4432-baec-36ea82e9cb25/F-9R-8-09.aspx  
 
There will be classroom time from 0900 to 1300,  then qualification. Qualification will be day\night, and combat.  
 
Depending on the number of people wanting to shoot more than one handgun, and those having trouble qualifying you may be able to 
qualify with an additional gun. If you do there will be no additional cost except for the ammunition. 
 
So that they can adequately pay their class instructor and their range safety officers they are hoping to have 18 people qualify per 
session.   
 
The first available date is Sunday Feb. 7, which is Super bowl Sunday.  They assured me that qualifications will be completed in 
plenty of time to watch the game. 
 
If there is not enough response for Feb. 7 the next available date will Feb. 28. 

Please let me know ASAP if you plan to attend the Feb 7 class and if there is an inadequate response for that date, if you will be able 
to attend on Feb. 28.  (As of  now it does not appear that we will have people for the Feb. 7 class). 

I am happy to report that VA Governor McAuliffe agreed to reverse the concealed carry decision that was due to take affect on Feb. 1, 

2016. Virginia will now allow gun owners from other states to carry in the commonwealth. 

  
See: http://thehill.com/regulation/267579-virginia-concealed-carry-reversal-catches-gun-control-advocates-by-surprise & 
 
http://www.nbcwashington.com/news/local/Virginia-Revokes-Handgun-Permit-Agreement-With-25-States-363254951.html 
 
Fraternally,     

 
 
 
 
 

Harvey Katowitz 
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They Must Never Be Forgotten    

 

January 21, 2016, 30th Anniversary Memorial Service and plaque rededication at 1 Police Plaza for NYPD Detective Anthony J. Venditti.  

Detective Anthony Venditti was shot and killed on January 21, 1986 by members of an organized crime family he was investigating. 

Det.  Anthony VendittiDet.  Anthony VendittiDet.  Anthony VendittiDet.  Anthony Venditti 
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DECEMBER MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President Harvey Katowitz presents plaque to former trustee 2007-2015 Frank DeMassi                          Harvey Katowitz & Club Accountant Scott Boyar 

Harvey Katowitz & Manager Denver Defense Firing Range Ret. CMPD Sgt. Bud Cesena 
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MEMBERSHIP    

2016 NYPD 10-13 Club After Holiday Dinner Party 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Club member Emil Deliberto and his wife Katherine     
travelled 342 mile from their home in King Williams, 
VA   to partake in the festivities. 

88 people had a great time and enjoyed good food, good music and good 
camaraderie at our after holiday dinner party on Jan. 9.   
 
To view all of the party photos go to:                                                               
https://plus.google.com/117766484899771687883/posts/LHZfrXCrDtr?
pid=6241249588263380098&oid=117766484899771687883  
 
Here is a message I received from Dr. Chris Wasulko 
 
Mr. Katowitz, 
 
I wanted to reach out and let you know how honored both Vicky and I were 
to be included in that amazing dinner.  
 
It was really great to see all of the guys out of my office and in that type of 
environment. It was also nice for Vicky to finally meet some of the great 
guys she has heard so much about through the years.  
 
Please tell them all we appreciated it and had a great time! 
 
Doc 
 
Dr. Christopher W. Wasulko D.M.D. 
Weddington Dental 
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                              BIRTHDAYSBIRTHDAYSBIRTHDAYS   

MEMBERSHIPMEMBERSHIPMEMBERSHIPMEMBERSHIP    

  Barbera, Frank  2/1 

Blihar, Stephen  2/4 

Roe, Bernard 2/4 

Mullings, Garth 2/5 

Russo, Chris 2/5 

Weir, Al 2/5 

Valentini, Val 2/7 

Sokolski, Stephen 2/9 

Brienza, John 2/10 

Carlson, William 2/10 

Smith, Neil  2/10 

Ormond, Timothy 2/12 

Maxim, John 2/12 

Berg, Ben 2/13 

O'Brien, James,  2/14 

Knipper, Joe 2/15 

Barrett, Mike 2/16 

Dobson, Henry  (Harry) 2/17 

Kanterman, Ed 2/17 

Arroyo, Angel 2/19 

Ferrante. Andrew,  2/20 

Incadella, Sal, Jr. 2/22 

Strain, Bill 2/22 

Brown, Derrick 2/25 

Williams, Frank 2/25 

Dabnis, Anthony  2/26 

Bernard, Karon 2/27 

Mangiapanella, Bart 2/27 

Ryan, Brendan 2/27 

Lewis, Wayne 2/28 

Pinello, Louie 2/28 

McIntyre, Kevin 2/29 

        SICK DESK UPDATESICK DESK UPDATESICK DESK UPDATESICK DESK UPDATE                                                                                                                
Paul Johnson is back hme after another extended 
stay in the hospital due to a 911 related illness. 
 
Please continue to keep Paul in your thoughts and 
prayers. 

2016 Monthly Meeting Dates2016 Monthly Meeting Dates2016 Monthly Meeting Dates2016 Monthly Meeting Dates    

 

 

 
 

 

Fortunately nothing to report 

 February 9 

March 8 

 

 

 

                                                              

The following members joined our Club in January 

Iverlisse “Lisa: Rosa - Mt Vernon PD 

Karen Bernard - NYS Dept of Corrections 

                        Ed Kanterman– NYC Dept of Corrections  

The next HR-218 class is Sunday Feb. 28. 

Scholarship applications are due Friday April 8. 

We will be attending a Charlotte Knight baseball game 

On Friday June 3 .     

April 8 

May 12 

June10 

July 12 

Aug 9 

September 13 

October 11 

November 8 

December 13 

FEBRUARYFEBRUARYFEBRUARYFEBRUARYFEBRUARYFEBRUARYFEBRUARYFEBRUARYFEBRUARYFEBRUARYFEBRUARYFEBRUARY            

We presently have 367members, 259 from the 

NYPD and the remainder from 56 other law    

enforcement agencies 
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College Scholarship Application 
2016 

 
Sponsor’s Name: _______________________________________________________________ 

Address: ______________________________________________________________________ 

City: __________________________________  State: ______________  Zip: _____________ 

Telephone: ____________________________  E-Mail: ________________________________ 

 Applicant’s Name: ________________________________________________________ 

 Relationship to Sponsor: ___________________________________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________________________________ 

City: __________________________________  State: ______________  Zip: ________ 

Telephone: ____________________________  E-Mail: __________________________ 

High School Attending: ____________________________________________________ 

College Attending: ________________________________________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________________________________ 

City: __________________________________  State: ______________  Zip: ________ 

                                

The NYPD 10-13 Club of Charlotte, NC will award two (2) $1,000 scholarships, Bob Andretta and 911 Memorial, to the child, 
grandchild or great grandchild of a member of our 10-13 Club. The recipient of each scholarship will be determined by a lot-
tery drawing at the April 12 membership meeting of all eligible applicants.  
                                                                                                                                                                                                      
In order to be eligible for a scholarship the following criteria must be met: 
 

• The sponsor must be a member in good standing of the NYPD 10-13 Club of Charlotte, NC, Inc. (The term "good stand-
ing" means the sponsor must be a paid-up member for at least three (3) consecutive years). 

 

• The Applicant must be preparing to enter an accredited four-year college as a freshman in the year the scholarship is 
awarded. 

 

• When the application is submitted, applicant must include a "Letter of Acceptance" from the college he or she will be 
attending and an essay on what it means to be an American. 

 

 

Application must be received by April 8, 2016 

NOTE:  There can only be one winner per member family during a three year period. 
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When our Club was initially formed with 35 members it was easy for the President to respond to emails from our members.  Now that we 
have over 355members, the task has become a full-time job and difficult for him to do in a timely manner.  To alleviate this problem our 
trustees have been assigned to designated geographical areas.  If you have a question, problem or concern, please correspond with your 
designated trustee. 

Please save for future reference.Please save for future reference.Please save for future reference.Please save for future reference.    

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Geographical Area Trustee Tel. ( H) Tel. (C) Email Address 

Catawba County Brenda Jordan 704-588-0652 516-852-3885 brenjordan5@aol.com 

Cabarrus County Brenda Jordan 704-588-0652 516-852-3885 brenjordan5@aol.com 

Gaston County Brenda Jordan 704-588-0652 516-852-3885 brenjordan5@aol.com 

Iredell County Bob Fee 704-919-1311 704-220-8400 rtfvs@yahoo.com 

Lincoln County Brenda Jordan 704-588-0652 516-852-3885 brenjordan5@aol.com 

Mecklenburg County Bernard Roe 704-595-3463 704-241-8002 broehroe@aol.com 

Rowan County Brenda Jordan 704-588-0652 516-852-3885 brenjordan5@aol.com 

Union County John Sabato 704-243-4807 516-314-5326 woodboy@windstream.net 

All other areas John Erker 516-445-3494 516-445-3494 erk8449@yahoo.com 

10-13 Club of Charlotte 

TRUSTEE’S PAGETRUSTEE’S PAGETRUSTEE’S PAGETRUSTEE’S PAGE    

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

NYPD Captains Endowment Association  
is pleased to announce our new partnership 

with TicketsatWork. Now you'll have access to 

exclusive savings on movie tickets, theme 

parks, hotels, tours, Broadway and Vegas                                                                            

shows & more.  

 

Click for details and company code.http://nypdcea.org/pdfs/SignUp_TAW-NYPDCEA.pdf 

 

Be sure to visit often as new products and discounts are constantly being added!                
http://nypdcea.org/benefits/mbenefits.htm 

       Brenda Jordan      Bob Fee                                       Bernard Roe                          John Sabato                       John Erker 

NYPD CEA 

2016 Meeting Schedule 

Day, Date Time Location 

Wednesday February 3, 2016 10:00 AM 

El Caribe 

5945 Strickland Ave 
Brooklyn, NY 11234 
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Optical benefit for retirees offers both a voucher system and an enhanced option with Davis Vision (details regarding the Davis Vision 

coverage are provided below). Optical exams and glasses are provided through a network of various vendors. 

l exams and glasses are provided through a network of various vendors. Your optical voucher may be used at any of the participating 

providers listed. Co-payments and available products vary with participating providers. 

Retired members and spouses are entitled to an optical benefit every two years by calendar year (benefit is available each change of 

the second year; a full two years is not required to pass between benefit distributions) and eligible dependents are entitled to an an-

nual optical benefit by calendar year. 
To claim the optical benefit, call the SOC Health and Welfare Fund Office at 212.964.7500 to request an optical voucher. A separate 
voucher is issued for each family member for whom a voucher is requested. The voucher(s) will be mailed to the member along with a 
listing of participating providers.  
If there are no participating providers in your area you may have services provided by an optometrist of your choice and submit the opti-
cal voucher along with the paid itemized bill for reimbursement. Reimbursement for the retiree optical benefit is a combined benefit for 
an examination and glasses. The total cash value of the optical voucher is $40.  
  
Vouchers are valid for six (6) weeks. If a voucher expires unused, the member may mail back the original and indicate that he/she 
wishes the voucher to be reissued. If the voucher is lost, a request for a new voucher must be received in writing either by mail or by 
fax: 212-406-3105. 
  
NEW "DAVIS VISION" OPTICAL COVERAGE FOR RETIREES 
The Superior Officers Council Retiree Health Benefits Fund is pleased to announce an enhancement to our vision care benefits effective 
January 1, 2011. In an effort to provide our retirees with the greatest possible value while significantly enhancing our vision care benefit, 
the trustees have elected to add Davis Vision as one of our vision care providers. 
  
Vision benefits provided by Davis Vision will be provided as an in-network only benefit whereby an eye examination, frames/lenses or 
contacts lenses can be obtained at any of the available participating providers. If you choose to use Davis Vision for your optical benefit, 
you will not be required to obtain a vision voucher from the SOC Benefits office and can access your benefit directly from your provider 
of choice. You simply present the enclosed ID card and your electronic eligibility will appear on your provider's screen. It's that simple. 
  
As part of the SOC Retiree Health Benefit Fund's commitment toward protecting confidentiality of your information, Davis Vision will no 
llonger be using your social security number for identification. Instead they will be utilizing your Tax ID number for identification to ac-
cess their optical benefit for you and your dependents. So, when scheduling appointments with a Davis Vision provider, please use your 
Tax ID number for enrollment verification to obtain vision care benefits. 
  
Described below is a summary of Davis Vision's vendor benefits effective January 1, 2011 and enclosed are descriptive brochures as 
well as provider listings.  
  
DAVIS VISION 
The Davis Vision program being introduced to retirees effective January 1st closely mirrors the current active member pro-
gram (basic copayments are applicable), and will feature an in-network benefit that offers the opportunity to obtain services for an 
eye examination with dilation, as professionally indicated, as well as obtain eyeglasses or contact lenses at fixed co-payments.  
  
You now have the opportunity to select any frame from Davis Vision’s exclusive "Collection". Independent providers have the exclusive 
"Collection" on display with over 200 frames to choose from in multiple sizes and colors. The "Collection" features three levels of frames: 
Fashion, Designer and Premier, with retail values of up to $225. Approximately eight out of ten members take advantage of the tremen-
dous savings by selecting a Davis Vision "Collection" frame.  
  
In addition, spectacle lenses are offered in glass or plastic, and in any range of prescription (single vision, bifocal, and trifocal) at a basic 
co-payment. All of the most popular lens options (Progressive Lenses, Scratch Protection, Anti-Reflective Coating, High-Index Ultra- 
Thin Lenses and many others) that typically result in large out-of-pocket expenses have been included in the program at fixed signifi-
cantly discounted prices. You can find a provider who carries the exclusive collection by visiting www.davisvision.com or by telephon-
ing 1-888-234-5248.  
  
Lastly, the SOC's new retiree vision benefit with Davis Vision was enhanced in comparison to the current $40 eye examination/
eye glass benefit, effective January 1st. The comprehensive nature of the new vision benefit, as well as provider locations in all 50 
states, no longer requires reimbursement under the Davis Vision Plan. As always, you may contact the SOC Health Benefits Office if 
you have any questions at 212-964-7500. We are proud to offer you this significant enhancement and provide our retirees with the 
benefits they deserve.  

RETIRED MEMBER OPTICAL BENEFIT 

BENEFIT OVERVIEW 

HOW TO CLAIM BENEFIT 
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Dear Sergeants, 
 
I am writing to update you on the appeals argument that was heard yesterday on the SBA’s motion to void the City’s bias 
based profiling law.  That law is targeted squarely at the hard-working men and women officers of the NYPD.  
 

What’s at stake is the validity of a 2013 law which prohibits “bias based profiling,” and allows for lawsuits directly against NYPD offi-
cers.  Bias based profiling is described as making a stop where the “determinative factor” in making the stop is based on actual or per-
ceived race, national origin, color, creed, age, alienage or citizenship status, gender, sexual orientation, disability, or housing 
status.  Anybody who is stopped by an officer can sue the officer in State Court or before the City Commission on Human Rights.  The 
plaintiff can get attorney’s fees, injunctive relief, and, basically the opportunity to screw with the officer’s career.  (Sadly, there are al-
ready a number of lawsuits brought against officers under the law.)  
 
The law was vetoed by Mayor Bloomberg, but passed by the City Council over Mayor Bloomberg’s veto.  After the election, Mayor de 
Blasio reversed the City’s position, and joined the City Council in supporting the law.  After the Mayor switched sides, the lower court 
upheld the law over our objection, and the objection of the PBA, and we both appealed. 
 
We argued to the appellate court that the City Council and Mayor do not have the jurisdiction to pass a law that affects police procedure, 
like stop and frisk, because the State already has legislated in the area -- the State Criminal Procedure Law already specifically ad-
dresses “stop and frisk.”  Therefore, the City law must be pre-empted and voided because there’s a “superior” State law on the same 
subject matter, and the City Council law conflicts with the existing State law.  The State law, by the way, does not create a new cause of 
action against a police officer, does not establish a “determinative factor” test, and does not have the same long and vague list of pro-
tected characteristics that an officer has to consider in making a stop. 

 
I have since been informed that the SBA made a strong argument, and we are hoping that the Court will see it our way.  A decision is 
expected in the next 45 or so days. I will continue to keep you updated as this case progresses.  

Sincerely, 

 
Ed Mullins  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Member, spouse and eligible dependents are entitled to an eye exam and eye glasses every 12 months. 
 
Effective January 1, 2010 two vision vendors are available for retirees who reside in New York or New Jersey, Vision Screening and 
Davis Vision.  Vision Screening will provide a vision exam, frames/lenses or contacts at no charge in New York State and for a $15 co-
payment in New Jersey.  Davis Vision will provide a vision exam, frames/lenses or contacts for a $25 co-payment in New York State.  
  
For out of state (non-New York) retirees, Davis Vision is the sole vendor and will provide an exam, frames/lenses or contacts for a $67 
co-payment ($25 basic eyewear + $42 basic exam).  You may choose from the selection of Davis Vision “Designer” frames at any par-
ticipating Davis Vision provider.  Should you wish to upgrade your frames to Davis Vision’s “Premier” frame selection, you may do so for 
an additional $25. 
 
As of January 1, 2010 optical certificates are no longer required as eligibility is maintained by both Vision Screening and Davis Vi-
sion.  Appointments can be scheduled directly at the participating provider’s office by providing your DEA unique ID number. 
 
Lastly, in addition to the elimination of the vision voucher requirement, the new retiree vision benefit replaces the previous $32.50 eye 
examination/eye glass benefit and $10 examination only benefit, effective January 1, 2010. 
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Links to Police Line and Fraternal Organization websites                                                                                                                               
http://www.nycpba.org/policelinks.html 

 

 

http://www.nycdetectives.org/   http://members.sbanyc.org/      http://www.nypd-lba.org/       http://www.nypdcea.org/     http://nypdpea.com/         http://www.poppainc.com/ 

www.nypdpolicesquareclub.org/ http://www.nypdemeralds.com/ http://www.nypdcolumbia.org/ http://www.nypdshomrim.org/ http://ww2.nypdpulaskiassoc.org  http://nypdsteuben.org/ 

 

Enhanced vision benefits for PBA members 
The PBA Health & Welfare Fund's new four-year agreement with Davis Vision will result in enhanced benefits at no addi-

tional cost to PBA members. 

See details on the PBA website under "Benefits"  https://www.nycpba.org/benefits/eyes.html 

—————————————————————————————————————————————————                                                             
Vision Plan 

The PBA Health and Welfare Fund Vision Plan provides coverage for periodic eye examinations and prescription eyewear through a con-
tract with Davis Vision. 
 
In-Network Benefits Provided  
The Plan provides one (1) comprehensive eye examination per twelve (12) month period and one (1) set of prescription eyewear (choice of 
eyeglasses or contact lenses) per twelve (12) month period to members and their eligible dependents when obtained using a Davis Vision 
Network Provider. 
 
Eyeglasses 
The Vision Plan provides coverage for one pair of prescription eyeglasses from Davis Vision’s Fashion, Designer, or Premier Collections at 
participating provider locations. Optional lens enhancements are available with copayments. 
 
Contact Lenses 
You may choose to use your eyewear benefit for contact lenses, in lieu of eyeglasses, from Davis Vision’s contact lens formulary. If 
you elect to apply your eyewear benefit to contact lenses, your contact lens evaluation, fitting, and follow-up will be covered as well. 
Please be aware that contact lens evaluation, fitting, and follow-up are not covered if you use your benefit for eyeglasses or select 
contact lenses that are not part of Davis Vision’s formulary. 
 
To view PBA Contact Lens Formulary Collection click here: http://www.nycpba.org/benefits/contact-lens.pdf 
 
Exclusive Benefits at Visionworks Locations 
Enhanced benefits are available by visiting Visionworks locations. Visionworks carries an expanded eyeglass frame selection that is not 
available at other provider locations. You may also obtain a free contact lens evaluation, fitting, and follow-up at Visionworks locations re-
gardless of whether you decide to use your eyewear benefit for glasses or contact lenses. 
Contact Davis Vision 
 
You can sign up for online access to your Vision Plan benefits at www.davisvision.com or call Davis Vision at (800) 999-5431 for information 
about your eligibility for exams and eyewear and to find participating providers. 
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Join us for a Night at the Knights 

We will be attending a Charlotte Knights baseball game against the Lehigh Valley Iron Pigs on Friday June 3, 7:05 PM.      

Come out for a great night of family entertainment! 

Fireworks after the game 

We have 75 box seats reserved for our Club 

Tickets are $17, which includes a $2 voucher for purchases inside the ballpark. 

 Contact Harvey Katowitz to order tickets or for further information: hkatowitz@charlotte10-13.com or 704-849-9234. 

Last date to order tickets is Tuesday April 22 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Charlotte-Mecklenburg Fraternal Order of Police Lodge #9 is conducting its annual fundraiser this year on Saturday, April 
30th 2016 beginning at noon at the FOP Lodge #9 located at 1201 Hawthorne Lane Charlotte, NC. 
  
This year we are trying something new from previous years.  Instead of the $10K giveaway, we will be raffling a variety of thirty 
guns in one day! 
  
Tickets cost only $30 and the ticket entitles you unlimited entries into the raffle, a dine-in bar-b-q dinner, and four drink cou-
pons.  There will be drawings for door prizes as well. 
  
An additional option for winners will be to redeem their gun for a monetary prize.     
  
We would appreciate your support in this event.  Please see an FOP Board member for tickets, call the Lodge at 704-376-
3838, or email the Lodge at ncfop9@aol.com. 
  
For complete rules, regulations, and a list of prizes, please go to http://www.ncfoplodge9.com/ 
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The NYPD Hockey team went 4-0 this week to win the 2016 Orlando Battle of the Badges Hockey tournament!! 

Game 1: Jan 20 Game 2: Jan 20 Jan 21: Game 3 Jan 21: Game 4 

NYPD 7 NYPD 4 NYPD 3 Game 4: NYPD 8 

Edmonton Fire 3 Ottawa FD 1 Orlando Fire Dept 2 Toronto Fire Dept 0  
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  NYC 9/11 Health Update                                                                                

 About the Registry  

The World Trade Center Health Registry is the largest post-disaster public health registry in United States history, tracking the health 

of more than 71,000 people directly exposed to the World Trade Center disaster. The Registry was established by the New York City 

Department of Health and Mental Hygiene and the federal Agency for Toxic Substances and Disease Registry. The National Institute 

for Occupational Safety and Health has funded the Registry since May 2009.  

9/11 Treatment Referral Program (TRP)  

The Registry’s TRP was created to help enrollees and others who might be eligible get care for 9/11-related health problems at no 

out-of-pocket cost. If you, a loved one or someone you know has a 9/11-related health problem, contact the Registry’s Treatment 

Referral Program at 888-WTC-7848 (888-982-7848). 

WTC Health Program  

The federal WTC Health Program provides medical services for 9/11-related health problems at no cost to eligible responders and 

survivors. For more information, call 888-982-4748 or visit www.cdc.gov/wtc/.  

If you have any questions please contact 866-NYC-WTCR (866-692-9827) or wtchr@health.nyc.gov, or visit nyc.gov/9-

11HealthInfo.  

Our Club presently has 5 members who are being treated for 9/11 related cancers and 2 members who are being treated for 

9/11 related respiratory/pulmonary illnesses. 

 

 

 
Physician Compare is a Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) website that helps you find and choose physicians and 
other health care professionals enrolled in Medicare so that you can make informed choices about the health care you get, as re-
quired by the Affordable Care Act (ACA) of 2010. 

At this time you can compare group practices on Physician Compare. You'll be able to compare individual physicians and other 
health care professionals in the future. 

Who’s included 

Physician Compare includes only physicians and other health care professionals who are currently enrolled in Medicare. 

It can take 3-6 months for new physicians, other health care professionals, and group practices to be added to Physician Compare 
after they enroll in Medicare. Visit Physician Compare regularly to find new and updated listings. 

Always check the information 

Even though we update Physician Compare often, information can change. Always contact the health care professional to find out if 
they accept Medicare assignment, if they’re accepting new Medicare patients, and to check the address. 

You can visit the site at: https://www.medicare.gov/physiciancompare/ 
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 SECURITY ALERT 

TLP: AMBER 
MS-ISAC CYBER ALERT 

  
Multi-State Information Sharing & Analysis Center  
DATE: January 29, 2016 
  
SUBJECT: Fraternal Order of Police Confirms Compromise of Website - TLP: AMBER 
  
The Fraternal Order of Police (FOP) confirmed the compromise of their website on or before January 27, 2016, and the associated data 
has been posted online by the known malicious cyber threat actor, Cthulhu. The FBI is currently investigating this compromise. The FOP 
has stated that they will try to notify all members whose information was taken in the breach. 
  
FOP is a fraternal organization consisting of sworn law enforcement officers and has a reported membership of over 325,000 members. 
In several communities a local lodge of the FOP also serves as the bargaining unit for law enforcement officers. While many law enforce-
ment officers in your state or community are members of the FOP, not all law enforcement officers are FOP members. 
  
MS-ISAC has obtained and examined a copy of the compromised data, totaling over 626,000 records. The data includes database re-
cords of members, contracts and collective bargaining agreements for over 1,000 law enforcement agencies, and internal forum post-
ings. Many but not all of the member records included a combination of usernames, passwords, addresses, dates of birth, phone num-
bers, and email addresses. The data was posted online by a known malicious cyber threat actor named Cthulhu and is also possibly 
posted elsewhere. MS-ISAC is aware of some portions of the data being posted to sites such as Pastebin. 
  
It has been reported that the data was given to Cthulhu by a third party. Cthulhu claims to have 18 terabytes of data related to law en-
forcement, although only a small percentage of that was made available through the FOP release. It is likely that not all of the 18 tera-
bytes of information was obtained from the FOP and may indicate that Cthulhu has obtained information breached from additional law 
enforcement entities or is exaggerating. Of note, Cthulhu does not honor takedown requests. 
  
MS-ISAC is currently parsing the compromised data based on the member’s state. This information, parsed to include only your state’s 
information and excluding personally identifiable information (PII) and passwords, is available to each state and/or primary state fusion 
center. States and primary state fusion centers may contact MS-ISAC, in writing at SOC@cisecurity.org, to receive this information. 
  
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
Names, addresses, and dates of birth may be used by malicious actors to conduct financial fraud, while victims often reuse usernames 
and passwords across multiple websites and this information may be exploited to gain access to additional user accounts. Email ad-
dresses may also be exploited as targets in phishing campaigns. In the unlikely event that a specific law enforcement agency is the tar-
get of a hacktivist campaign, such information may also be used to target individuals with doxing (the public release of personal informa-
tion) and other forms of harassment. MS-ISAC recommends that anyone who believes their data may have been compromised take the 
following actions: 

 
• FOP members should immediately stop using their FOP password and change the password on any business/personal accounts in 

which that password is reused. For tips on creating a complex, unique password see:http://msisac.cisecurity.org/whitepaper/
documents/Security%20Primer%20-%20Securing%20Login%20Credentials.pdf or http://msisac.cisecurity.org/newsletters/2015-
08.cfm. 

• FOP members should monitor their credit reports, financial, and tax statements for any unusual activity. 
• FOP members should take steps to secure/remove information about themselves and their family online, which could be used to   

draw connections with the compromised data to more effectively target victims with malicious activity.  
  
If you experience similar targeting, please do not hesitate to reach out to the MS-ISAC for assistance on this matter. We perform a vari-
ety of free incident response services including log analysis, malware analysis, computer forensics, and can assist with the development 
of a mitigation and recovery strategy. 
  
Requests for these services can be obtained by calling 1-866-787-4722, replying to this email, or sending an email to SOC@msisac.org. 
  
Center for Internet Security (CIS) 
Integrated Intelligence Center (IIC) 
Multi-State Information Sharing and Analysis Center (MS-ISAC) 
1-866-787-4722 (7×24 SOC) 
Email: soc@cisecurity.org 
www.cisecurity.org 
Follow us @CISecurity 
  

http://www.us-cert.gov/tlp/ 
This message and attachments may contain confidential information. If it appears that this message was sent to you by mistake, any 
retention, dissemination, distribution or copying of this message and attachments is strictly prohibited. Please notify the sender immedi-
ately and permanently delete the message and any attachments.   
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 THIS AND THAT 

Doctor: ‘No Cure’ for Afflicted First-Responders                                                                           
Dust Be Their Destiny: Growing Signs WTC Residue Caused Nerve Damage  
By SARAH DORSEY The Chief |  

When a doctor examines a survivor of the Sept. 11 attacks, she’s likely to ask a certain set of questions. She’s looking for the telltale 

afflictions triggered by the toxic dust of the World Trade Center. 

 

Lung disease, stomach com-plaints, sinus problems and post-traumatic stress syndrome are common, particularly among first-

responders who spent weeks downtown after 9/11. 

 

But a few years ago Marc Wilkenfeld, the chief of occupational and environmental medicine at Winthrop University Hospital in Mineola, 

began observing another set of symptoms. 

 

‘Heard the Same Stories’ 

Dr. Wilkenfeld has treated hundreds of World Trade Center patients, and continues to see about 20 a week. He became alarmed when 

many began reporting a “terrible numbness” in their hands and feet. Their extremities would tingle or cause them pain. Something was 

clearly affecting their nerves. 

 

“It’s amazing how you start to hear the same stories,” Dr. Wilkenfeld said in an interview last week. More than one patient’s hand went 

so numb that he dropped a coffee cup. 

 

Dr. Wilkenfeld worked with Mark Stecker, the hospital’s chair of neuroscience, who had done previous studies testing how the nerves of 

rats reacted to various substances. The two obtained some dust from the Trade Center and gave it the same treatment. The results 

supported what they were seeing in their patients: the rats’ nerves were damaged. 

 

On Jan. 15, Drs. Wilkenfeld and Stecker announced they’d found further evidence that this type of nerve damage was a problem for 

Sept. 11 survivors. They surveyed 255 people, half of whom had been exposed to the Trade Center dust. 

 

Those patients were 15 times more likely to have severe symptoms of neuropathy than the unexposed people. 

 

‘Your Feet Feel Dead’ 

“It’s numbness; it’s tingling; your feet feel like they’re dead. I have it all the way up to my calf in both legs,” said John Coughlin. “I can’t 

stand for any length of time.” 

 

A retired Police Officer, assigned to the Emergency Services Unit, Mr. Coughlin work-ed in recovery after the attacks. At 57, he is man-

aging a litany of illnesses, from heart disease and diminished lung capacity to sinusitis, chronic acid reflux, sleep apnea, stomach prob-

lems and PTSD. He recently had open-heart bypass surgery. 

 

The numbness and ting-ling in his feet began years ago. Now he’s starting to get it in his fingers. 

 

With his neuropathy, Mr. Coughlin must be extremely careful when he walks. With little feeling in his feet, he could stub a toe or step on 

something sharp and not realize it. Because the nerves are damaged, wounds can be slow to heal. 

 

‘Can’t Walk Barefoot’ 

“I can’t walk barefoot,” he said. “I’m always afraid that I’ll trip or something—forget about it.” 

 

The most recent Winthrop study provides further evidence that it is Sept. 11 dust that triggers symptoms like Mr. Coughlin’s. 

Those who were most exposed to the dust reported the strongest symptoms. And the correlation was marked. Diabetics are long 

known to have higher rates of neuropathy, but in the Winthrop study, World Trade Center patients had much higher rates than a popu-

lation of Type 1 diabetics. 

                                                                                                                                            Continued next page<<<<<<<<<<<.. 

 

 

Monday January 25, 2016   
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ContinuedNN... 
Financially Squeezed 

But his monthly income takes a hit from child support, the result of a divorce that Mr. Coughlin said was influenced by his PTSD. And 
the medical costs for his heart and nerve disease are adding up. 
 
That’s because neither ailment is covered under the Zadroga Act. Though Mr. Coughlin has decent insurance as an NYPD retiree, his 
co-pays for neuropathy treatment are a burden. He must see a podiatrist every couple of months, and has regular electrical conduction 
tests. He also takes monthly medication for the condition. 
 
“I have medical bills outstanding in the thousands right now that I have to keep putting off because I can’t afford to pay it,” he said. The 
retired officer’s other ailments are eligible for free medical care under the Zadroga Act, which also compensates victims for out-of-
pocket costs. It was recently renewed for 75 years. 
 
Neuropathy is being considered for Zadroga coverage, but scientists must conduct a formal peer review before any new illness is 
added. Dr. Wilkenfeld believes neuropathy should be covered. The Federal program included cancer for the first time in 2012, after a 
long battle by advocates. At first, government officials said there wasn’t enough evidence to prove the link, but studies similar to the 
Winthrop one helped tip the scales. 
 

‘A Horrible Disease’ 
Dr. Wilkenfeld hopes that his peers begin to check for signs of neuropathy when they treat 9/11 responders and survivors. The condi-
tion has no cure, he said, and is progressive in most cases—that is, it gets worse over time. 
 
“It’s a very disabling and painful disease,” he said. “When you hear people describe it, it’s horrible.” 
———————————————————————————————————————————————————————————— 
In May 2015, MD Magazine reported that first responders to the 9/11 attacks had an increased risk for developing rheumatoid arthritis. - 
See more at: http://www.hcplive.com/medical-news/pushing-for-neuropathy-coverage-for-911-responders-coverage-under-zadroga-
act#sthash.koC7ijVO.dpuf 
 
Lobby to make Neuropathy a 911 related illness.  15x higher rate among those exposed to ground zero workers at the site.. Winthrop 
Hospital Mineola, NY http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1hQujOW2rtk&sns=em 

 

 

Monday January 25, 2016   

                                                                                                                                                                                  
https://www.usa.gov/                                                                                                                                                                                  

USA.gov is your online guide to government information and services.USA.gov is your online guide to government information and services.USA.gov is your online guide to government information and services.USA.gov is your online guide to government information and services. 

Radon 
Do you know about radon? Radon is a gas you can’t see, taste or smell but may be a problem in your home. Radon is the second 
leading cause of lung cancer.   
 

Radon (http://www.epa.gov/radon) could be a problem in your home, but it's a problem you can fix. The radioactive gas comes from the 
breakdown of uranium in soil, rock, and water and gets into the air you breathe. You can't see, smell, or taste it. The two main sources 
of radon in your home are water and soil.  
 
Radon is the second leading cause of lung cancer in the U.S. Living below ground level in a basement apartment or below the third floor 
of a dwelling may put you at a higher risk for lung cancer because of greater exposure to radon in the soil. To find out the level of radon 
in your home, get it tested. You can do it yourself by purchasing a test kit online from the National Radon Hotline (http://sosradon.org/
test-kits) (operated by Kansas State University in partnership with the EPA) or by phone at 1-800-767-7236. You can also get a profes-
sional to come in and test your home. For a list of qualified radon test providers, contact your state's health and environment 
agency: (http://www.epa.gov/home/health-and-environmental-agencies-us-states-and-territories). 
 
There are steps you can take to lower your risk depending on the level of radon found. Get tips on reducing radon in your home: (http://
portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD?src=/program_offices/healthy_homes/healthyhomes/radon). If you get your drinking water from a private 
well, learn about removing radon from your water: (http://www.cdc.gov/healthywater/drinking/private/wells/disease/radon.html). 
 
Learn other ways to keep your home safe: https://www.usa.gov/home-safety 
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I still receive many inquiries from members who are unsure of what medical coverage they have through GHI. 

 

Thanks to Club member Mike Conover here is a link to the City of New York Health Insurance For You And Your 

Dependents Handbook.  http://www.emblemhealth.com/~/media/Files/PDF/NYC%20Certificate%20of%

20Insurance.pdf 

The handbook contains information of all of the medical coverage provided to NYC employees and retirees cov-

ered by GHI Comprehensive Benefits Plan. 

                                                                                                                                                                                
Additionally, many members are still unaware of the GHI Catastrophic Coverage provided by the Superior Officers Council, Sergeants Be-
nevolent Association  and the Detectives Endowment Association..  
 
This benefit was established to assist members and eligible dependents to defray some of the non-covered medical and surgical expenses 
incurred for services rendered by non-participating or out-of-net-work providers and to provide coverage for catastrophic illness.  
The below information is listed on their respective websites. 
 
SOC 
Members must incur out-of-pocket expenses of more than $4000.00 per year. (Out-of-pocket expenses are those medical and hospital 
charges that are considered reasonable and customary by GHI and that are not reimbursed by either the City Health Plan or private insur-
ers).  
 
Members must produce a statement of services, explanation of benefits form and cancelled checks for expenses submitted. 
Reimbursement is based on a contract year (January - December) 100% of GHI reasonable and customary charges based on the current 
profile.  
 
The maximum lifetime benefit is 2 million dollars. 
 
The SOC provides a self-funded $1,000 direct reimbursement payable to the member after the member has submitted, qualified paperwork 
under the GHI Catastrophic Rider outlined above and the member still has a minimum of at least $4,000.00 of out-of-pocket qualified. The 
exclusions and restrictions are the same as the requirement for the catastrophic coverage benefit.  
 
For example you may have paid $10,000 dollars out-of-pocket expenses, but GHI's payment schedule only deems the reasonable and cus-
tomary payment for the services to be $6,000 dollars. The Member pays the remaining $4,000 dollars of the balance and may now be eligi-
ble to receive $1,000 dollars from the SOC Catastrophic Benefit.  
 
The first $25,000 is covered for Private Duty Nursing care and thereafter 50% of the remainder with a lifetime cap of $50,000 per person. 
The cap for in-hospital Mental Health charges is $10,000 individual lifetime maximum.  
 
SOC – After a $4000 annual family deductible, GHI pays 100% of reasonable and customary charges based on a current profile with a maxi-
mum lifetime payment of $250,000 per person. 
 
Limitations: The first $25,000 is covered for private duty nursing care and 50% thereafter of the remainder with a lifetime cap of $50,000 per 
person.  The cap for in hospital mental health charges is $10,000 per person. 
 

http://nypdsoc.com/retcatastrophic.html 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------—------------------—     

SBA—Eligibility 

SBA members are eligible, as well as spouses/domestic partners and dependent children who are covered under a participating provider 

organization (PPO) or a point-of service (POS) plan presently being offered by the New York City Employee Health Benefits Program. 

 

Definition of PPO and POS                                                                                                                      

Participating provider organization (PPO) indemnity plans offer the option to use either a network provider or an out-of-network provider for 

medical and hospital care. PPO plans contract with health care providers who agree to accept a negotiated payment from the health  plan 

and predetermined co-payments from subscribers as payment in full for a schedule of medical services provided. When the subscriber uses 

a non-participating provider, the subscriber is subject to deductibles and/or a higher price schedule. GHI/CBP is an example of a PPO. 

 

Point-of-service (POS) plans offer the freedom to use either a network provider or an out-of-network provider for medical and hospital care. 

                                                                                            

                                          Continued next page<<<<<<<<<<<<.. 
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SBA GHI Catastrophic Coverage continued<<<<<  
 
If the subscriber uses a network provider, health care delivery resembles that of a traditional HMO, with prepaid comprehensive cover-
age and little out-of-pocket costs for services. 
 
When the subscriber uses an out-of-network provider, health care delivery resembles that of an indemnity insurance product, with less 
comprehensive coverage and subject to deductibles and coinsurance. HIP PRIME POS and U S. Health Care (QPOS) are POS plans. 
The SBA H&W Fund catastrophic coverage plan does not cover subscribers of exclusive participating organizations (EPOs) because 
they do not provide any out of network benefits. 
 

The catastrophic coverage benefit  

The benefit pays up to 100 percent of reasonable and customary eligible expenses after a $2,000 out-of-pocket annual deductible per 

person has been reached. Eligible out-of-pocket expenses are those SBA H&W Fund medical and hospital expense charges that are 

considered reasonable and customary by the basic City Health Plan and are not fully reimbursed by the City Health Plan or private 

group insurers. 

 

Benefit limits and maximums 

There is a lifetime maximum benefit of $250,000 per covered person. Within this lifetime maximum are the following: 

(1) Mental health in-hospital care of $10,000. 

 

(2) Required and approved private duty nursing is covered in full for the first unpaid $25,000 and then at 50 percent for the remainder 

up to a lifetime maximum of $50,000. 

 

Services or charges not covered by the catastrophic benefit 

In addition the benefit exclusions of the SBA H&W Fund, the catastrophic benefit does not cover outpatient psychiatric care and pre-

scription drug charges. Ineligible charges such as experimental procedures or services not approved by the member’s health plan are 

likewise not covered by this benefit. Medical, surgical and hospital charges incurred for services rendered by non-participating PPO 

providers or out-of-network POS providers must be approved by the member’s health plan. 

 

Submitting an SBA catastrophic benefit claim 

Once you have reached the $2,000 out-of-pocket, per-person annual deductible, obtain and submit the catastrophic claim benefit form 

to the Fund office for processing. Instructions are printed on the form. 

 

http://sbanyc.net/documents/benefits/health&Welfare/additionalBenefits/catastrophicBenefitInformation.pdf 

 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------—------------------—  

 DEA—There are two parts to the DEA Catastrophic coverage. The first part is an extra rider that the DEA purchased through 

GHI.  There is a $4,000 deductible (retired members) per calendar year. 

 

Claims for non-participating doctors are submitted through GHI for their basic allowance.  Because GHI’s payment schedule is so low 

the member always has an out of pocket expense. When the difference between what your doctor’s charges and what GHI allows ex-

ceeds $4,000 you may apply for the DEA catastrophic benefit.  

 

(For example.  Bills submitted to GHI are for $20,000,  GHI’s basic allowance is $5,000, your responsibility is the remaining 

$15,000.   You would send your GHI statements showing the above to the DEA, we would in turn forward it to GHI to be reprocessed 

under the DEA/GHI Catastrophic Rider.   Of the remaining $15,000 out of pocket expense*** GHI would minus the $4,000 deductible 

and then GHI would send you a check for $11,000.  (Maximum benefit lifetime per family  $250,000). 

 

The second part of the DEA catastrophic benefit is when you receive the Catastrophic payment from GHI, send the statement showing 

the $4,000 deductible was met to the DEA and then the DEA itself will issue you a check for an additional $3,000.      

 

 *** Please be advised that if GHI does not make an allowance for services rendered, that specific service will not be included in the 

calculations for catastrophic coverage. 

 

There is also an additional benefit for Retired members under the DEA Catastrophic program . If your out of Pocket expense does not 

exceed $4,000 but does exceed $2,000 

The DEA will refund expense between $2,000 & $4,000.    

http://nycdetectives.org/index.php/heath-benefits-active-members/health-benefits-retired-members1/item/20-catastrophic-medical-

expenses-retired 
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A picture says a thousand words 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

D.C. is covered in snow & Federal government offices              
are closed, but soldiers at  the                                                                                                            

Tomb of Unknown Soldier remain steadfast.  

God bless our military. 

             Spotting Veterans Fundraising Scams 
 
So many legitimate veterans support organizations are doing 
terrific work in many niches. The criminals make it much more 
difficult for the legitimate operators to raise the much needed 
money for these charities to function. 
 
Veterans tend to trust other veterans over just about anyone 
else. And most of us live up to that trust. In some cases, how-
ever, veterans are hired as sales representatives, specifically 
to gain the trust of other veterans. These recently retired offi-
cers and NCOs then go back to their former colleagues and 
leverage the trust and bond others have with them to form 
business relationships. In 99.9 percent of the cases, there is 
no fraud going on. Other times, there is, but the veteran may 
not be in on the game. Perhaps he just used his own influence 
to gather other veterans together in a seminar, and then 
turned it over to a guest speaker. 

In other cases, the veteran is in on the scam. 

 

And in still other cases, the con-man is lying about being a vet-

eran. 

 

The tragedy is this: So many legitimate veterans support organi-

zations are doing terrific work in many niches. The criminals 

make it much more difficult for the legitimate operators to raise 

the much needed money for these charities to function. 

 

Fraud Prevention 

 

There are really two levels of fraud you have to worry about: The 

first is agent-level fraud. This occurs when you have a legitimate 

charity that hired a bad, dishonest agent or representative. The 

agent then pockets some or all cash donations, and may launder 

other donations or misdirect them to his own bank account. 

 

In other cases, the whole organization may be corrupt. You can 

have a hard-working, honest representative, but the charity’s 

executive director may be corrupt or incompetent. She could be 

stealing money from the organization, or she may be a weak ex-

ecutive who has failed to implement the necessary accounting 

controls within the organization. 

 

To guard against agent-level fraud, give directly to the organiza-

tions, rather than via an agent, if at all possible. For example, a 

credit card donation on a secure website of a reputable and well-

known charity is better and safer than a cash donation, handed to 

an agent you may barely even know. 

 

To guard against organizational fraud, stick to charities you are 

already familiar with – particularly agencies whose effective work 

you’ve seen first-hand. 

 

You can also use CharityNavigator.com, an online resource for 

investigating and evaluating charity organizations. 

 

A few other tips: 

� Don’t give directly to a telethon or other pitch that involves a 

middleman or intermediary. A significant portion of your donation 

will go to the cost of the event or fundraising drive itself. Instead, 

do your own investigation, and give directly. 

� Be careful of charities with names that sound very close, but not 

quite alike. Unscrupulous people will attempt to exploit donor 

confusion by naming themselves very similarly to established and 

reputable charities. 

� Verify the 501(c)(3) tax-exempt status of charitable organiza-

tions independently. 

� Compare executive compensation to the mission. Executive 

director salaries at the average charity that Charity Naviga-

tor.com tracks exceeds $150,000 per year. In some cases, large 

charities can warrant paying a capable and experienced execu-

tive competitively with the private sector. A huge salary for the 

director of a small and/or inefficient charity should be a yellow 

flag your money may be better donated elsewhere. 
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THIS AND THAT  

President Tony Perrone 

National NYCPD 10-13 Organization, Inc. 

 

2015 - 2016 NYS Legislative Agenda 

The following NYS Legislative Bills are being supported by the 

National NYCPD 10-13 Organization, Inc. 

As bills are revised, copies will be sent to Chapter Presidents 

**Some bills have not yet been assigned numbers. 

NYS SENATE  ASSEMBLY STATUS OF BILLS 

www.nyassembly.gov.leg 

1-800-342-9860 

NY state Legislation Senate # Assembly # 

1.  Health Ins. Potection S3320 A3539 

2.  COLA Enhancement Bills S39919 A 

    a.  Reduce eligibility age from 62 S A 

         to 55 with 5 years of service   

    b.  Five year additional lookback S A 

         for older retirees   

    c.  Increase the COLA from S A 

         50% to 100% of CPI - Not to   

         exceed 3%   

    d.  Raise the maximum CPI S A 

          from 3% to 5%   

     e. Raises the Surviving Spouse   S A 

         COLA from 50% to 100%   

    f.   Increases the CAP $18,000  S A 

         to $25,000   

3.  Veteran's Buy Back Bill S4124 A4313-A 

     (Active Employees)   

4.  Veteran's Supplementation S5065 A07534 

     (Retirees)   

5.  Health Insurance Protection S3252 A 

     (Police & Fire)   

NYPD General Info:   646-610-5000    

NYPD Operation Desk:   646-610-5580 

Pension Section(Art 1):   212-693-5100 

Pension Section(Art 2):   646-610-6824/8192 

ID Card Sect:    646-610-5000 

Employee Benefits:   212-513-0470 

P.B.A. Retiree:    877-977-3880 

D.E.A. Office:    212-587-1000 

D.E.A. Health Benefit:   212-587-9120 

SBA:     212-226-2180 

SBA Health Benefit:   212-226-2180 

LBA/SOC:    212-964-7500 

CEA:     212-791-8292 

Social Security:    800-772-1213 

GHI:     800-358-5500 

Empire Blue Cross:   800-358-9592 

Medicare Reimbursement:  212-513-0470 

Medicare “A”    800-433-9592 

Medicare “B”    800-333-7586 

NYC Health Line:   800-521-9574 

NYPD (D.I.F.):    212-374-5508 

VA Benefits:    800-827-1000 

Social Security:    800-772-1213 

Spring 3100:    212-374-5750 

Do not call Registry:   888-382-1222 

NYC Pension Website: www.nyc.gov/html/nycppf/home.html 

Medicare Website: http://www.medicare.gov 

Social Security Website: WWW.SSA.GOV 

Veterans Admin. Website: www.va.gov 

Important Telephone Numbers 

Tim Walling, SC SLED Concealed 
Weapons Permit Instructor conducts 
classes at  Pappy’s Gun Shop, 4955 
Tinker Creek Rd. Edgemoor, SC 29712. 
 
Retired law enforcement personnel do 
not have to fire their weapons and the 
cost of the class is $40.  There is an 
additional $5 cost for fingerprinting. 
 

South Carolina Law Enforcement Division charges $50 for the 
permit, but it is waived for retired law enforcement personnel. 
 
For further information go to http://www.sclegalcarry.com/ or 
contact Tim Walling at 803-524-2916 (Texting works best). 
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THIS AND THAT  

GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF NORTH CAROLINA 
SESSION 2015  

SESSION LAW 2015-195 
HOUSE BILL 562 

 
AN ACT to amend various firearm laws. 

 
HB 562 makes several important changes to North Carolina gun laws, including: 

• Requiring the chief law enforcement officer (CLEO) of a jurisdiction to certify the transfer or making of a firearm in a 
timely manner. 

• Clarifying the exemption for keeping a firearm in a vehicle by a person with a valid Concealed Handgun Permit (CHP) 
while the vehicle is on the property of a public school. 

• Establishing an affirmative defense for an individual in certain situations where he or she uses a firearm on prohibited 
school property "in response to a threatening situation in which deadly force was justified..." 

• Improving the existing Range Protection Law, which would help to protect established shooting ranges from new local 
ordinances designed to shut them down. 

• Improving the issuing process and removing unnecessary disqualifiers for CHP applicants. 

• Lowering the penalty for carrying a firearm with a valid CHP on posted property from a misdemeanor to an infraction. 

• Removing the prohibition on using a lawfully possessed short barreled rifle for hunting. 

• Strengthening North Carolina’s preemption statute. 
 
For entire contents of HB 562 go to: http://www.ncga.state.nc.us/Sessions/2015/Bills/House/HTML/H562v9.html 

Denver Defense Firing Range, 1417 Hwy 16 North, Denver, NC 28037 Telephone: (704) 489-1000 has agreed to 

conduct an HR 218 qualification class for our Club members. 

Cost of the class will be $50 per person (paid in cash). They will provide goggles & ear protection for those who do not have them and 

the price will include the use of the classroom, range, and targets. 

 

Each person will need their gun, holster, flashlight and 100 rounds of ammunition. 

  

They will sell ammunition at a special rate for Club member who need it. 

.40-$15 per box 

9MM- $ per box 

.45- $19 per box  

.380- $15 

.38- $14 

  

Each person will need to go online and fill out the state form beforehand so that the range officer will only have to sign and fill out his 

part of the form.  You can access the form at: http://www.ncdoj.gov/getdoc/76cf2a48-988b-4432-baec-36ea82e9cb25/F-9R-8-09.aspx  

  

There will be classroom time from 0900 to 1300,  then qualification. Qualification will be day\night, and combat. Their instructor/range 

officers understands the limitations of some of our retirees.   

  

Depending on the number of people wanting to shoot more than one handgun, and those having trouble qualifying you may be able to 

qualify with an additional gun. If you do there will be no additional cost except for the ammunition. 

  

So that they can adequately pay their class instructor and their range safety officers they are hoping to have 18 people qualify per ses-

sion.   

  

The first available date is Sunday Feb. 7, which is Superbowl Sunday.  They assured me that qualifications will be completed in plenty 

of time to watch the game.  

  

If there is not enough response for Feb. 7 the next available date will Feb. 28. 

  

Please let me know ASAP if you plan to attend the Feb 7 class and if there is an inadequate response for that date, if you will be able 
to attend on Feb. 28.  (As of  now it does not appear that we will have people for the Feb. 7 class). 
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THIS AND THAT 

BENEVOLENT ASSOCIATIONS 

Patrolmen’s Benevolent Association - http://www.nycpba.org/index-flash.html 
Detectives Endowment Association - http://www.nycdetectives.org/ 
Sergeants Benevolent Association - http://www.nypd-lba.org/ 
Lieutenants Benevolent Association - http://www.nypd-lba.org/ 
Captains Endowment Association - http://www.nypdcea.org/ 

 

NEW YORK POLICE RELATED SITES 

NYCPD - http://www.nyc.gov/html/nypd/html/home/home.shtml 
NYPD Retirees Home Page- http://www.nypd2.org/retirement/home.html 
National Police Support Network - http://www.policesupport.com/ 
Police Pension Fund - http://www.nyc.gov/html/nycppf/html/home/home.shtml 
NYPD Widows & Children’s Fund - http://www.nycpba.org/fund/index.html 
Guide for Widower of a Retired MOS - http://www.nyc.gov/html/nycppf/html/retirement_services/death.shtml 
Medicare Reimbursement - http://www.nyc.gov/html/olr/downloads/pdf/healthb/irmaa.pdf 
NY Cop on Line Magazine - http://www.nycop.com/ 
The NYC Police Memorial - http://nypd.police-memorial.com 
NYPD Angels - http://www.nypdangels.com/index.php 
NYPD Memorial - http://www.nyc.gov/html/nypd/html/home/memorial.shtml 

 

OTHER POLICE RELATED SITES 

National NYPD 10-13 Organizations, Inc.- http://www.nationalnycpd1013.org/ 
The Fraternal Order of Police - http://www.grandlodgefop.org/ 
Coastal Carolina Shields - http://www.coastalcarolinashields.com/ 
PoliceOne - http://www.policeone.com/ 
International Police Association - http://www.coastalcarolinashields.com/ 
Law Enforcement Alliance of America (LEAA) - http://www.leaa.org/ 
National Association of Police Organizations (NAPO) - http://www.napo.org/ 
U.S. Department of Homeland Security  
U S Department of Justice - http://www.justice.gov/ 

 

GOVERNMENT 

NYC Employee Benefits - http://www.nyc.gov/html/olr/html/health/health_benefits_prog.shtml 
New York City Gov http://www.nyc.gov/portal/site/nycgov/?front_door=true 
New York City Council - http://council.nyc.gov/html/home/home.shtml 
New York State Assembly - http://assembly.state.ny.us/ 
New York State Senate - http://www.nysenate.gov/ 
U S Senate Committee on Veterans Affairs - http://www.veterans.senate.gov/ 
House Committee on Veterans Affairs—http://veterans.house.gov/about 
The United States Senate - http://www.senate.gov/ 
U.S. House Of Representatives - http://www.house.gov/ 
Library of Congress - http://thomas.loc.gov/home/thomas.php 
FIRST GOV - http://www.usa.gov/ 
Social Security Admin. - http://www.ssa.gov/ 
Medicare - http://www.medicare.gov/ 
Dept. of Veterans Affairs - http://www.va.gov/ 
Emergency- ALERTS - http://www.emergencyemail.org/ 
White House Latest News - http://www.whitehouse.gov/briefing-room/ 

 

VETERANS SITES 

Resources for Veterans in the USA - http://articles.usa-people-search.com/content-resources-for-veterans-in-the-usa.aspx 
American Legion - http://www.legion.org/ 
Veterans of Foreign War - http://vfw.org/ 
National Association for Uniformed Services - http://www.naus.org/dev/ 
U.S. Veterans Legacy Project  - http://www.veteranslegacy.net/ 
Patriot Files - http://patriotfiles.org/ 

 

MILITARY SITES 

Fisher House - http://www.fisherhouse.org/ 
Freedom Alliance - http://freedomalliance.org/ 
Agent Orange - http://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/agentorange/registry.asp 
Gulf War Illnesses - http://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/gulfwar/ 
Health of Veterans Institute of Medicine - http://www.iom.edu/ 
Medal of Honor Citations - http://www.history.army.mil/html/moh/index.html 
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NOSTALGIA 

POLICE-MEN NEWS  

Transfers-Appointments 

News pertaining to those in blue 

 

Saturday, February 18, 1893 

Brown's Widows. 

When Patrolman Charles L. BROWN, son of Capt. William BROWN, of the Eighth precinct, 

died Feb. 4, 1892, he left two widows, consequently he was a bigamist.  He lived with 

his first wife, Annie, at 218 Forty-fourth street, for a number of years, and they had 

seven children.  He was a member of the police mutual aid; and his widow was entitled 

to $1,000 from the association.  He deserted her, however, and married another woman, 

Catherine BROWN, and in his will he left the pension fund to her, notwithstanding the 

fact that his first wife after he left her, kept his assessments paid up.  

 

Frederick L. JENKINS, the treasurer of the Police Mutual Fund Association, paid the 

money over to the City Court, and both women have sued for it, and the evidence was 

heard by chief Judge CLEMENT, in the Special Term, yesterday afternoon. 

 

25 February 1893 

POLICE CHANGES 

Roundsman Peter J. DOWNEY, of the First precinct, has been transferred to the Four-

teenth, and Roundsman KLEIN, of the Fourteenth, takes his place.  Roundsman CLANCY has 

been transferred from the First precinct to the Eighteenth, and Roundsman MURPHY, of 

the Eighteenth, goes to the First.   

 

These changes are said to be in the interest of the department, on account of the fre-

quent petty robberies in the First precinct. 

 

28 February 1893 

LANGAN DISMISSED. 

Officer Peter LANGAN,  of the Eleventh precinct, was tried before Commissioner HAYDEN 

to-day and dismissed from the police force for having raised a row in the barroom of 

Tivoli Hall, at the corner of Fifth avenue and Second street. 

 

FEBRUARY 

4th February 1894 

George URAN, of the Navy Yard, has been appointed on the New York police force. 

William THOMAS will get his place at the yard. 

 

A Policeman Under Charges 

 

Two charges were made against Policeman LANGAN to-day. Commissioner HAYDEN will examine 

into the case next Tuesday. 

 

His Mother Said To Be In A Dying State The police at the First precinct station are 

trying to solve the mystery surrounding the peculiar actions of Officer MAXWELL this 

morning. He came to the station  house this morning, accosted the different officers  

present with a cheery Good morning, changed his clothes in the dormitory, and reported 

for duty. He is stationed at the telegraph desk. About 8:40 o'clock he jumped up sud-

denly and announced to Sergeant DODGE that he wanted to go out doors for a while. The 

sergeant responded that such a thing was impossible. "But I must. "said MAXWELL. His 

superior officer remonstrated with him, but MAXWELL said that he would go anyway, with 

or without permission. The sergeant laid his hand in a kindly manner on MAXWELL's 

shoulder and asked him to remain. The man now was in a highly excited state, and with 

the words, "Oh I must go," rushed past the officer, and since leaving the station  

has not been seen or heard from since. The occurrence was related to Capt. CAMPBELL, 

who has preferred charges against MAXWELL to the Commissioner for leaving his post and 

disobedience to orders. The accused officer resides at 47 Little street, and lives with 

his mother, as he is unmarried. At the station is was said that MAXWELL has not been at 

his home for nearly two weeks, and that his mother was in a dying condition. The suppo-

sition is that he has been on a spree, and it is known that when in such a condition he 

acts like an insane person. 
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Membership Meeting Meeting                                                                                                      

January 12, 2016 

 
The meeting was called to order at 6:45 with the Pledge of Allegiance.  There were 70 members, 3 new members and 4 guests present. 
This was followed by the invocation and the reading of the names an circumstances of death of the 14 law enforcement officers who died 
in the line of duty since last month’s membership meeting: 

 
Additionally, Club member Ret. NYPD Lt. Thomas Wood passed away in Oct. and Club member Ret. P.O. Tim Russ passed away on 
Dec. 23.  

 
This was followed by a prayer and a moment of silence for these officer and our armed services personnel who died fighting for our 
country. 

 
Roll Call of Officers 
Present: 
President:          Harvey Katowitz  
Vice President:  Dave Schultheis  
Treasurer:          Ben Pepitone   
Secretary:          Scott Hickey  
Sgt. at Arms:      Harry Dobson  
Trustee:             John Erker 
Trustee:             Bob Fee  
Trustee:             Brenda Jordan  
Trustee:             Bernard Roe  
Trustee:             John Sabato    
Historian:           Joe Kozlowski 

 
Excused: 
Chaplain:           Donald Sanchez  

 
Introduction of Guest Speaker(s): 

• Scott Boyar: Scott spoke to the members about taxes and changes in the law. 

• Bud Cesena: Bud spoke to the members about using his firearms range in Denver NC for HR218 qualification classes. 
He is offering free use of the range and discounted sale of ammo. 

 
Review of December's Minutes: A motion to waive the reading of the minutes was made by John Erker and was   seconded by Bernard 
Roe. The motion passed. 
 

Sickness & Distress:  

• Club Member Tim Russ passed away on Dec 23,. The members had a moment of silence and prayer for Tim. 
 

Communications & Bills: 

• Effective Jan. 1, the annual family deductible for the SOC Prescription Plan is $50 a year; this is a $25 reduction from last 
year.  

• Medicare Part B deductible & coinsurance You pay $166 per year for your Part B deductible. After your 
deductible is met, you typically pay 20% of the Medicare-approved amount for most doctor services (including 
most doctor services while you're a hospital inpatient), outpatient therapy, and durable medical equipment.  
After meeting the Medicare deductible GHI will cover the 20% gap after meeting a $50 GHI deductible. 

• Citi Field, Madison Square Garden, Radio City Music Hall & the 9-11 Museum prohibit off-duty officers from carrying 
weapons onto their premises. 

 
Report of Officers 
          President: 

• Harvey reported the after holiday dinner party was a great success with all present having a great time. 

• Harvey urged the members to get involved in the club activities. 
 

VP: No report 
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Treasurer: Ben reports: 
Club Checking Account as of 12/31 
Beginning  Balance: $24,825.33 
Deposits:                  $  2,770.00 
Debits:                      $    (386.66) 
Cleared Balance       $27,208.67 

 
Samantha LaRossa Trust Fund as of 12/31. 
Beginning  Balance: $14,852.49 
Deposits:                  $ 
Interest:                    $          .38 
Balance                    $14,852.87 

 
A motion to accept the Treasurer’s report was made by harry Dobson and was seconded by Bob Fee. The motion passed. 

 
Secretary: no report 

 
Trustees: 

John Erker: no report 
Bob Fee: no report 
Brenda Jordan: no report 
Bernard Roe: no report 
John Sabato: no report 

 
Sgt. at Arms: no report 
 

Historian: no report 
 

Committee Reports 
Social: We will be attending a Charlotte Knights baseball game either on  Fri.6/3 VS Lehigh Valley (Phillies) or Fri. 6/17 VS 

Indianapolis (Indians). 
 
Membership: 373 members. 
                                                                                                                           

Old Business: None 
 

New Business: 
Frank DeMasi swore in the board officers who were elected in October. 
 
Proposition for Membership:  

•  Karen Bernard – NYS Dept of Corrections 

• Ivelisse Rosa– New Rochelle PD 

• Ed Kanterman – NYC Dept of Corrections 
 
A motion to accept them as members made by Bernard Roe and seconded by Fran DeMassi passed unanimously. 
 
Harvey presented Frank DeMasi with a plaque in honor of his service to the club. 
 

Good of the Club: 
50/50 of $155.00 was won by Ron Broadway 
 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Kevin Gribbon and was seconded by Dave Schultheis. The motion was passed. 
 

Next Meeting 
February 11 

 
Respectfully submitted by Secretary Scott Hickey. 
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SUPPORT OUR SPONSORSSUPPORT OUR SPONSORSSUPPORT OUR SPONSORSSUPPORT OUR SPONSORS    

10% discount to 10-13 Members and their families GHI Participating DoctorsGHI Participating DoctorsGHI Participating DoctorsGHI Participating Doctors    
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SUPPORT OUR SPONSORSSUPPORT OUR SPONSORSSUPPORT OUR SPONSORSSUPPORT OUR SPONSORS    

• 20% discount to 10-13              

members and their Families 

Retiring and Moving to                                                                                 Retiring and Moving to                                                                                 Retiring and Moving to                                                                                 Retiring and Moving to                                                                                 

North Carolina North Carolina North Carolina North Carolina or or or or South CarolinaSouth CarolinaSouth CarolinaSouth Carolina????    

    

    

    

    

Allow me to be your Real Estate BrokerAllow me to be your Real Estate BrokerAllow me to be your Real Estate BrokerAllow me to be your Real Estate Broker                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

As a Buyers Agent                                                                                       As a Buyers Agent                                                                                       As a Buyers Agent                                                                                       As a Buyers Agent                                                                                       

Experienced in negotiating                                                                              Experienced in negotiating                                                                              Experienced in negotiating                                                                              Experienced in negotiating                                                                              

the Offer to Purchase and Closings                                                       the Offer to Purchase and Closings                                                       the Offer to Purchase and Closings                                                       the Offer to Purchase and Closings                                                       

Knowledge of the area                                                                                 Knowledge of the area                                                                                 Knowledge of the area                                                                                 Knowledge of the area                                                                                 

(Native Charlottean)(Native Charlottean)(Native Charlottean)(Native Charlottean)    

Associate Member                                                                                    Associate Member                                                                                    Associate Member                                                                                    Associate Member                                                                                    

Lodge 9 Fraternal Order of Police                                                               Lodge 9 Fraternal Order of Police                                                               Lodge 9 Fraternal Order of Police                                                               Lodge 9 Fraternal Order of Police                                                               

(I understand your needs)                                                                           (I understand your needs)                                                                           (I understand your needs)                                                                           (I understand your needs)                                                                           

MOST IMPORTANT                                                                                          MOST IMPORTANT                                                                                          MOST IMPORTANT                                                                                          MOST IMPORTANT                                                                                          

I’ll have your back in all  transactions!I’ll have your back in all  transactions!I’ll have your back in all  transactions!I’ll have your back in all  transactions!    

Meba Thompson                                                                                           Meba Thompson                                                                                           Meba Thompson                                                                                           Meba Thompson                                                                                           

Real Estate Broker                                                                                       Real Estate Broker                                                                                       Real Estate Broker                                                                                       Real Estate Broker                                                                                       

Allen Tate Company                                                                                 Allen Tate Company                                                                                 Allen Tate Company                                                                                 Allen Tate Company                                                                                 

Phone 704Phone 704Phone 704Phone 704----661661661661----0699                                                                                                 0699                                                                                                 0699                                                                                                 0699                                                                                                 

EEEE----Mail meba.thompson@allentate.comMail meba.thompson@allentate.comMail meba.thompson@allentate.comMail meba.thompson@allentate.com    
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SUPPORT OUR SPONSORSSUPPORT OUR SPONSORSSUPPORT OUR SPONSORSSUPPORT OUR SPONSORS    

  

50% off NC State Vehicle Inspections for 10-13 Club Members 
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Patronize Our SponsorsPatronize Our SponsorsPatronize Our SponsorsPatronize Our Sponsors    

1r1r1r1r osososos

s s s s CeCeCeCe

ntntntnt er er er er 

RdRdRdRd ....    
WhWhWhWh at at at at 

You You You You Are Are Are Are 

Do-Do-Do-Do- ing ing ing ing 

and and and and JoiJoiJoiJoi

    PHONE: 704.749.0296                                                                                          

EMAIL: INFO@CWINVESTIGATIONS.COM 

    

    

                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
            

  

10% Labor Discount to 10-13 Members 

 

Ret. NYPD DetectiveRet. NYPD DetectiveRet. NYPD DetectiveRet. NYPD Detective    
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The  NYPD 10-13 Club of Charlotte, NC Inc. is a not for profit organization whose newsletters are distributed to                

over 10,000 people nationwide, including 2,000+ people in the Charlotte metropolitan area. 

          Advertisement space is available in our newsletter. 

 Business Card $75.00 per year 

Quarter Page $150.00 per year 

Half Page $300.00 per year 

Full Page $600.00 per year 

 

                    Contact Name  _______________________________________________________________ 

                   Telephone  __________________________________________________________________ 

                   Email  ______________________________________________________________________ 

                   Business Name  ______________________________________________________________ 

                   Address  ___________________________________________________________________________ 

                                     ____________________________________________________________________________ 

                                     ____________________________________________________________________________ 

        ____________________________________________________________________________ 

    

  Please send business card or photo-ready copy along with payment to: 

  Harvey Katowitz 

  4707 Wyndfield Lane 

              Charlotte, NC 28270                                                                                               

  For further information call: 

  704 849-9234 

or 

Email 

hkatowitz@charlotte10-13.com 

Make checks payable to NYPD 10-13 Club of Charlotte, NC 

    


